WWHERC
REGIONAL MEETING
DECEMBER 6, 2018
MINUTES

Gundersen Clinic - LA CROSSE
Barney Room (See Map)
1:30 – 3:30
1. 1:30 – Introductions
2. Tom Wright – Gundersen La Crosse, Chris Eberlein - Gundersen La Crosse Western HERC Medical Advisor, Greg Breen – Western HERC RTAC, Stephanie Kopp – Gundersen Tri-County, Lisa Olson-McDonald – WC WEM,  Rob Voss – Ho Chunk Nation, Michael Foster – WISCOM, Julie Martinie – La Crosse Co HD, James Newlun – Tomah Memorial Hospital(HERC Chair), Suzanne Downing – Tomah Memorial Hospital, Tiffany Giesler – Monroe Co Health Department, Chris McGinnis – Mayo FSH Sparta, Kathy Rumsey – Jackson Co Public Health,  Bob Ritger – Consultant, Dan Henderson – Black River Memorial Hospital, Brenda Lutz-Hanson – La Crosse Co Health Department,  Keith Butler – La Crosse Co EM, Darlene Pintarno – Monroe Co EM, Gary Trulson – Crossing Rivers Health, Barb Barczak – Trempealeau Co Public Health, Lisa Herritz – Ho-Chunk Nation Health Department, April Loeffler – Buffalo Co Health Department, Cindy Rinker – Crawford Co Public Health, Laurie Nundahl – Vernon Memorial Hospital, Nick Flugaur – Ho Chunk Nation EM,  and Bill Klemp – Western WI HERC Coordinator

3. Via Distance Learning/Teleconference:, Kristina Page – Jackson Co EM, and Tammy Trout – Tomah VA, Tim Heiderscheidt – Mayo FSH La Crosse, Deb Van Matre WITrac Administrator

4. 1:35 – Review/Approval of previous meeting minutes
Motion by Tom Tornstrom Second by Barb Barczak to approve the minutes.

Motion passed
5. 1:45 – WITrac refresher training – via WebEx from DHS
Deb Van Matre provide an awareness on WITrac for the group

6. 2:10 – Member Presentations: Advisory Board Incorporation Process – James
James discussed the discussion that took place at the State Advisory meeting regarding incorporation of the Program.  Everyone except Region 5 supported this and Region 5 would like to look it over before committing.  The Board is looking at options to begin the process of incorporation.
2:30 – TBD 
7. 2:50 – HERC Coordinator Report
CST – Need to evacuate 20% of the Regional Staffed Bed patients and Bill is suggesting that the following hospitals be the evacuating hospital this year:


Crossing Rivers Health


Gundersen La Crosse


Gundersen St Joseph Hillsboro

Original plan was for this to take place on February 7 in the morning with the AAR meeting at the Regional Meeting that afternoon.  This most likely will need to be pushed back as DHS is just now hiring the contractor to provide the guidance and oversight of all of the CST exercises.  Bill asked each hospital representative to verify that the number of “Staffed” beds was correct on his list and if not to update the list.  The exercise will be 60 minutes to prepare, 90 minutes to exercise (“functional tabletop”) followed with a Hot Wash and an AAR meeting with upper Administration participating.
Full Scale Exercise – Bill indicated that Monroe Co/Ft. McCoy is not working out with the dates so he is looking at moving the Exercise to Crawford Co where they are planning a BNSF derailment that will generate significant casualties.  The Mid-Planning meeting will be held directly following this meeting.  Looking to hire a contractor to facilitate this exercise and has request for bids out and waiting to get the bids submitted for review.

NIMS Letters – Bill said that he has received several letters from hospitals and that they are due by January 15, 2019.  Contact Bill if you have any questions.

Crisis Emergency Communication – This course is being offered by DHS and will be held at the Festival Foods Support building on HWY 16.  The deadline for registration is December 17th so if you or know anybody interested please be sure to register.
WI Week  Anniston AL – Dates are April 28 – May 4 and registration is open for Region 4 until December 31, then the remaining slots will be opened up to the rest of the Regions.  Fully funded your facility is only responsible for your time.

Training Survey – Please complete as DHS uses this information to plan for future training to be offered.  This also helps determine any Regional training needs that might be able to be funded by the Region.

Field Specific Consortiums – Bill is interested in any ongoing meeting by the different fields (EMS, EM, PH, and Hospitals etc.) to see if he can assist or help in any way to get information back to the Coalition.

Drop Box – Bill has a Drop Box site and will be working on getting the information out.

Unannounced Drills – Bill said that other Regions are conducting unannounced WITrac and Communications drills and he is interested in do the same in Region 4.
Opioid Mini Grants – Award letters are going out and more information to follow.
8. 3:10 - Communication with Partners (Public Health) (Emergency Management) (SWRTAC) (WISCOM Coordinator)
Public Health – Lisa Herritz is the new Ho-Chunk representative and Heather Myhre is the new Houston Co Public Health Officer.  DHS will be hosting a Public Health Preparedness Conference on January 9 & 10.
Emergency Management – FLOOD follow up continues.  Case and Crisis management with the deadline to register damage being December 17, 2018.  Nick reported that FEMA is reviewing the ICS levels and that ICS 300 will become a 3 day course in the near future.  Concentrating more on EOC & Operations training locally.  Jackson Co is hosting a PIO class January 16 & 17  
SWRTAC – Greg reported that they distributed the grants that they offered. 

WISCOM SME – Michael reported that he is doing drills and that he is having some issues with his radio not receiving responses when he is in Arcadia.  Tomah VA is monitoring as well and reporting back to Michael if they hear a response that he did not hear.
9. 3:20 - New Business from members:
James presented Brenda with a Certificate of Appreciation for all of her continued efforts with the Coalition.  Well done Brenda.

Budget was discussed and that there are plenty of funds available.  A number of suggestions were made including: Pediatric Emergency Care training, Bag valve masks for Law Enforcement due to the Opioid crisis, Pocket masks to the Aids Resource Center of WI, Bereavement training, PAPR batteries are some of the suggestions.  Anyone with ideas should bring a plan and prices to the February 7th meeting for discussion.
Motion by Tom Tornstrom and second by Tom Wright to adjourn, motion passed.
NEXT MEETING February 7, 2019 1:30PM 
WebEx is available for this meeting.  Distance Learning NOT Available this meeting.

*Times based on items
